RING ERYARD
TIHCS

VOLUME V, No. 29
October 27, 1978

1) MEMO TO ALL FACULTY AND STAFF

From J. J. Denholm, Chairman, Task Force on-Market Research:

"The administration of the survey is now complete. Rather
obviously, it would not have been possible without your

help. Given the number of staff involved, the number of
instructors involved, and the number of students involved,

I would have anticipated far more difficulty and disturbance
of instruction. Neither came to pass. The task was completed
with efficiency and dispatch. Complaint and confusion were
limited.

For the completion of a successful project ... I thank you
most sincerely:"

J. J. Denholm

..... to which I would like to add my sincere thanks for your
co-operation, patience and hard work. You will hear more about
results in due course.

J.D.B.

2) SPRING FORWARD - FALL, BACK!

A good way to remember which way to turn your clocks when we
go off daylight saving time.

Remember to turn your clocks BACK this Saturday night, October
28. Instead of groping our way to work in the morning, we will
now creep home at night in the dark!

M.G.

Ring Edward Campus
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TRAINING FOR ADULT EDUCATORS - FALL 1978

Listed below are various courses offered via the Adult Education Department
and Centre for Continuing Educatbn, The University of British Columbia.
Further details are posted on the window of Rosemary Meyer's office.

1) EDUCATIONAL SLIDE/TAPE PRODUCTION (AE2043-478)

5 days (Fridays/Saturdays) Nov.3/U4, 17/18, Dec. 8. 9.00 - 4.00 p.m.
Location: West Point Grey United Church, 4595 West 8th Ave., Vancouver.
Fee: $130.00 (includes lunches)

Registration Deadline: October 25.

2) INSTRUCTION AND TRAINING OF ADULTS (AE2044-478)

3 consecutive Thursdays - November 9, 16, 23, 4.00 pm - 9.30 pm
Location: Media Centre, Robson Square, NE corner Robson & Hornby
Fee: $75.00 (includes dinners and materials)

Registration: as early as possible

3) PROGRAM DEVELOPMENT & MANAGEMENT - A SPECTAIL VOLUNTEER WORKSHOP
(In cooperation with the Vancouver Volunteer Centre)

1 day - Friday, November 17 - 9.00 am - 3.00 pm
Location: Jewish Community Centre, 950 West U4lst Ave.,
Fee: $25.00 includes lunch.

Pre-registration recommended.

L) EVALUATING NEW LEARNING: (AE2045-478)

2 days - Friday/Saturday - December 1/2 , 9.00 am - 4.00 pm
Location: Adult Education Dept., 5760 Toronto Road, UBC Campus
Fee: $55.00 (includes lunches and materials)
Pre-register.

5) PARTNERS IN ADULT TRAINING: GOVERNMENT-MANAGEMENT-ILABOUR-EDUCATIONAL INSTITUTIONS
(AE2046-478)

1 day - Tuesday, December 5, 9.00 am - 4.00 pm

Location: Conference Room, Centre for Continuing Education,
Carr Hall, UBC Campus

Fee: $30.00 (including lunches and materials)

Pre-register.

6) SIMPLE RESEARCH TECHNIQUES FOR ADULT EDUCATORS (AE2047-478)

2 days - Friday and Saturday, December 8/9 , 9.00 am - 4.00 pm

Location: Conference Room, Centre for Continuing Education,
Carr Hall, UBC Campus

Fee: $55.00 (including lunches and materials)

Pre-register.

R.M.



STUDENT HEALTH SERVICES

The Student Health Services will be closed on Tuesday, October
31st from 2:45 p.m., as all staff will be attending a Health
Department staff meeting, called by Dr. Bonham.

R.K.

HOLIDAYS

Peter Littleboy will be on holiday 30th October to 15th November
inclusive. During that time, Starr Owen will take over his
responsibilities.

He will be back. Robert Cunningham hasn't buried him yet!
1221l

Kim Lohse, Campus Librarian will be away on vacation from
November lst to November 8th inclusive. During her absence,
Ann Sung will be in charge of the library.

Kelie

CO-ORDINATOR, COMMUNITY AND FAMILY AIDE

Esther Winckler, the only regular Community Aide instructor we
have ever had, is also coming to the end of her term as co-
ordinator of the program.

We all appreciate the work that she has done, both in turning
out well-trained graduates, as well as in providing support
for other programs in the College. Thank you, Esther.

As it is, we must post this position again. The posting now
appears with the other on the faculty bulletin board.

The application deadline date is Friday, November 3.

REESES
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POSITION OPENINGS AT VANCOUVER VOCATIONAIL INSTITUTE

Professional Staff Development Consultant

Division Chairman; Industrial Division

Division Chairman, Provincial Hospitality Resource Centre
Department Head, Program Development Department
Application deadline for above positions is October 31, 1978.

Dw N

5. Chairman, Business and Health Division
Application deadline is February 23, 1979.

For details of the above positions, please see postings on
faculty bulletin board.

HE SRS

FALL LECTURE AT THE VANCOUVER INSTITUTE

October 28, 1978:

The Honourable Samuel Freedman, Chief Justice of Manitoba will
lecture on "Challenges To The Rule Of Law".

M.G.

TO ADMINISTRATORS AND SUPPORT STAFF FROM VAL RANGELEY, LANGARA
FACULTY ASSOCIATION OFFICE:

Advising Administration and Support Staff of the fact that tow
away regulations are now in force in the Langara faculty parking
lot. Cars without a Langara parking sticker will be towed away.
Please use visitors parking spaces (south of the far parking lot)
or contact Val Rangeley at 324-5343 two days prior to your visit
and she will supply you with a temporary parking permit.

WEIRS

9

Reamer Keller

CECR L. W 71 Ny ‘



10) ENGLISH PLACEMENT TEST

The English Placement Test is being offered on Campus next
Wednesday, November lst at the following times:

0800 Room 126 BTSD

0800 127 BTSD

0830 118 Eng. 099
0830 134 cv 091
11280 1L3JL GV 091
1430 134 EViL 0091
1800 1L/ Eng. 099
2000 134 cv 091

This test should be written by each student who wishes to

enter a post-secondary institution in January. If he does
not do so, he will have to wait until early January. This
could include a delay in registration and thereby diminish
choice of appropriate sections.

The English Placement Test is not used for admission purposes

for any institutions, only to see that students are appropriately
placed after admission. If you have any students who wish to
take the test, but who do not attend one of the classes listed
above, ask them to go to one of the above classrooms a short

time prior to the start of the two and one-half hour test.

I am sorry not to have given more notice, but I, personally,
was not informed of this test until this week.

IR0 (€

“‘The addition is easy — but I tend 10 be non verbal, and the apples throw me **
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VACATION

I will be on vacation from October 27 until November 147

During that time, Colin Casey will be taking care of my
desk. In my absence, please consult with Colin or with
Mr. Pankratz on those matters with which I would normally
be involved.

RSESEE

INSTITUTIONAL EVALUATION

All instructors should have received a questionnaire for

the institutional evaluation. If you didn't receive yours,
it was through error, not design, since the Evaluation Task
Force is anxious that every instructor have an opportunity
to register his/her opinions. Should you have any questions,
please ask Kathy Bigsby or Ron Fussell. Completed question-
naires should be put in the box by Hilary's desk as soon as
possible.

Twenty-five per cent (roughly) of classes (selected relatively
randomly) will be receiving student questionnaires next week.
These should take no more than 15 minutes for your students to
complete, and we ask your whole-hearted co-operation in adminis-
tering them.

KEBE

PERTPATETIC E.L.T. INSTRUCTORS

This time they are off to conferences, not just to attend them
but to help give them. Donna McGee will be giving a workshop
on Reading at TESL in Toronto at the beginning of November.
Jan Laylin and Margaret Blackwell will be giving a workshop on
Vocational English at the same conference and last, but not
least, Mary Selman will also present a workshop on Instructor
Evaluation. Nancy Yildiz, on the other hand, has two workshops
coming up, both out of the country. The first will be the
Oregon State TESOL Conference on October 26/27 and, believe it
or not, the second is a conference in Hong Kong at the Inter-
national School from November 26 to December 3.

We wish all participants every success in their endeavors.
R.M.
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1489 McRAE AVENUE, V6H 1V1

SHOWCASE OF CHRISTMAS IDEAS

MAIN FLOOR
Drawing Room Library
Moravian music Tree Ceppa — Italy
Reception Hall Landing

The Jesse Tree

Dining Room
Traditional Christmas

The Tree of Paradise (French)

White Solarium
Children’s Polka Dot Party

Oak Room
Miniature Village

Green Solarium
Plant Boutique

LOWER FLOOR
McRae Lounge

Old English Pub

Ballroom

Christmas gifts and decorations
Dried floral arrangements

Refreshments Available (50¢)
SECOND FLOOR — BOUTIQUES

Board Room
The Y’s Owl

Green Room
UNICEF

Edwardian Room
3H Society

Farris Room
C.ARS. Craft

Group Room
C.N.L.B.

General’s Room
Save the Children’s Fund

COACH HOUSE
Home Baking — Christmas Treats
Jams, Jellies — Old World Fudge

Musical entertainment at intervals during the day

N
Sponsored by A
THE UNIVERSITY WOMEN'S CLUB
OF VANCOUVER | [ yshave | I

NOVEMBER 16th and 17th L
11:00 a.m. - 9:00 p.m.

NOVEMBER 18th
11:00 am. - 5:00 p.m.
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Information — 731-4661
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Admission: $2.00 Children 11 and under: 50¢
Tickets at the Door

GRANVILLE ¥
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THE RIGHT PARTY AT THE WRONG TIME? or whatever.....
Tickets to the Fundo Follies have not sold well. Since we

have no funds to cover a deficit, we are forced to cancel.
Perhaps we'll be 'third time lucky' in the Spring.

RSIES



